                                Eagle Ridge Property Owners’ Association 
                       Minutes for ERPOA Board of Directors Meeting for February 3, 2020
                             These minutes will not be approved until the next Board Meeting.

Welcome to all Eagle Ridge Property Owners to the Board of Directors Meeting.  This will confirm that the Notice for this meeting was posted more than 48 hours prior to the meeting.
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by John Spiegel, President.  Board members present were: 
                                                                                                    Present                  Absent

              1.  John Spiegel,   President,                                          ____X__                  ______

              2.  Christine Leslie, Vice President                                ____X__                  ______

              3.  Peggy Jermyn,  Secretary/Treasurer                         ____X__                  ______

              4.  Hewitt B. McCloskey, Jr., Director                          ____X_                   ______

              5.  Kathy Furlong, Director                                           ​​​​_______                 ____X___
 A quorum was reached.  There were  10 residents present.

 Request was made to approve the Minutes for the December 2, 2019  Board Meeting.
              1.  First Motion to approve the minutes of December 2, 2019: Peggy Jermyn
              2.  Second Motion to approve the minutes of December 2, 2019: Hewitt McCloskey
              3.  All voted in favor. The motion was passed.
Treasurer’s Monthly Report:  Peggy Jermyn
Bank Account Balances as of 1/31/2020

· BOA

a. Checking Account ending in 1247 – $148,425.83

· TIAA

· TIAA Certificate of Deposit - $101,861.82

· TIAA Money Market Account - $171,004.50

· TIAAA Reserve Account - $84,846.00

· Total of all accounts:  $506,138.15
2020 Annual Assessments
Hi-Def  mailed out the 2020 annual assessment packets on or about December 26, 2019. 

The following 2020 assessments remain unpaid:

1. 18 Condo units

2. 44 Single family homes 

3. 1 Single family home has paid partial

 Unless arrangements are made, for payments not received by Saturday Feb 15, 2020, I recommend a late fee of $25.00 be added to the outstanding balance and a Second Notice sent.
 I’d like to make a motion to approve the $25.00 late fee to be added to any remaining outstanding 2020 annual assessments as of 2/15/2020.
Second motion to approve $25.00 late fee:  Christine Leslie
All voted in favor. Motion was passed.
     President’s Monthly  Report:  John Spiegel
The new owner of 7051 Twin Eagle Lane requested a variance due to the discovery of a 6 inch discrepancy in the side setback of the property along Aeries Way Drive.  The property is on the corner of Aeries and Twin Eagle.  I make a motion to approve the variance:

Second motion to approve the variance: Hewitt McCloskey
All voted in favor. Motion was passed.
Unfortunately, the annual meeting package documents contained some typographical and proof reading errors.  Please be sure to vote for 3 directors and please return your signed ballot by mail as soon as possible or, bring your ballot with you to the annual meeting which will be held, Monday, March 2, 2020, at the Unitarian Universalist Church, 13411 Shire Lane, Fort Myers, FL 33912, with registration at 6:30 p.m. The annual meeting will start at 7:00 p.m. or as soon thereafter as possible.

     Vice President’s Report:  Christine Leslie
       No new activity to report as to the drainage committee.
     Director’s Report: Hewitt McCloskey, Jr. 
       I have been in frequent conversation with our contractor Isaac Vanaman who treats our landscaping for 

       pests and other plant diseases. I believe our lawn and a few shrub varieties including the Dwarf Ixora

       and Mammy Croton are not being attended to properly. I will keep the Board apprised of this situation. 

       On the other hand I am completely satisfied with Benjamin Simons’ performance to date.

      Committee Reports

           Arbitration Board Committee:  Steve Norris


            No new activity to report

           Architectural Control Committee : Rick Jermyn
           We had a total of 4 project requests in December 2019.
· 2 exterior house painting

· 1 lanai

· 1 driveway pavers

     We had a total of 12 project requests in January 2020.

· 1 landscape

· 2 driveway pavers

· 1 window replacement

· 1 front door replacement

· 1 lanai and lanai pavers—waiting for permit
· 1 fence

· 1 generator

· 4 exterior house painting

     All were approved except the lanai/lanai paver project which is pending a building permit.

           Deed of Restriction Committee:  Kathy Furlong
           No new violations to report.
           Security and Safety Committee-Connie Hope
           In late December there were two family verbal disturbances that the sheriff’s office handled. 

           I say this again.  
           If you hear or see something that you feel is not correct, but not an emergency call the non-emergency 
           number 239-477-1000.  Or if you feel that it is an emergency, please call the 911 number.  You all are 
           the eyes and ears of our community.  Better to address the problem, than ignore it.  Sometimes it 
           won’t go away by itself.

           The speed limit in our community is 25 miles per hour.  Please be careful and drive slowly. This is for 
            the people walking, and the bikers.  Please wear reflective clothing after dark so drivers can see you.  

           Too many people are walking in the dark wearing dark clothing, making it very difficult to see the 

           walkers. A little common sense goes a long way.

            Once again, the Sheriff’s moto is “Lock it or Lose it!” 
           Social Committee –Sherri Holly
           Sherri and her committee did a great job coordinating and putting together all aspects of the December

            7, 2019 Holiday Party.  Thank you to Sherri and those who assisted her.  

            We also thank Coral  Hospitality Group, owner of the Eagle Ridge Golf Course and Club for 

             allowing us to use their facility for the party.  Coral Hospitality also graciously provided staff who 

             tended the bar and assisted with the party needs.  Thank you, Coral Hospitality.
           Resident’s Comments (limited to three minutes) Please give your full name.
1. Jim Roberto:  The Board has done a good job.  The plants along the fence at the

     maintenance building are growing very well.    
         A request for a motion for Adjournment:

                  1.  First Motion for Adjournment: Peggy Jermyn
                 2.  Second Motion for Adjournment: Christine Leslie 

                 3.  All voted in favor for adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:14 PM
